
As I think about the Foundation and our purpose, I realize that the purpose is continually 
evolving. Although our mission is to enrich and enhance education for our students, the 
specific need often changes. With tightened school budgets and demands for varied 
education becoming greater, we take a moment to review the many contributions we have. 
We are blessed to have an amazing group of Board of Directors that not only puts the time 
in, but listens and does the research to determine how we can best help the Winona Area 
Public Schools and its students. By reflecting on the work of the Foundation’s past year, we 
continue to expand educational opportunities for our students. 

We started the 2018-2019 school year by rolling out the “World Market” event dollars 
to administration and staff. Dollars were distributed proportionately to schools and 
departments on a per student basis. This past school year, we were proud to donate $58,000 
to WAPS to use for educational enhancements.  

Next, two grant awards were provided to staff who donated through payroll deduction. The grant awards, to be 
used for educational enrichment, were given this past year to Dwayne Voegeli and Jon Feldhake. They used 
their grants for the WSHS Link Crew program which is a peer mentorship program that connects upperclassmen 
Link Leaders with every freshman in the high school.  

The annual $5000 Dare to Dream grant flooded the Foundation with wonderful innovative ideas to develop 
education for our students. This year’s winning grant was written by Jen Snook for Class Virtual Reality. Look for 
more information on this grant award later in this newsletter. 

This winter, a diligent industrious committee worked countless hours to present the event, A Night to Shine, to 
our guests. For the second year in a row, one of the worst blizzards of the winter would not keep our donors 
from supporting education for the Winona Area Public Schools. The sold-out event raised $53,000 for 
Academics, Arts, Athletics and Activities. The proceeds from the event were distributed to our schools at the 
beginning of the 2019-2020 school year. 

In the spring, students, sometimes for the first time, were exposed to the art of poetry through the annual Haake 
Poetry Prize Competition. Dr. Paul Haake created a fund at the Foundation for WAPS with a generous donation 
which allowed us to provide the opportunity for this poetry contest. 

Scholarship funds continued to grow this year as we were able to provide 29 scholarships at the WSHS Awards 
Ceremony to students progressing on with further education.

This fall, the Foundation is also welcoming the new superintendent of schools, Annette Freiheit, to the Winona 
Area Public Schools and Foundation Board of Directors. Annette comes to Winona with a rich background as 
a former teacher, principal, superintendent of schools and WSU graduate. We look forward to partnering with 
Annette to find the best ways to enrich education for our students. 

As educational trends change and continue to grow, the Foundation for WAPS wants to ensure that the students 
of the Winona Area Public Schools are either prepared for the work force or small and large universities alike.  
We are proud to play a role and also know that the abundant support from donors, alumni, staff, community 
and businesses affords us the opportunity to provide for our schools. We could not do it without this great 
support. Thank you!! We look forward to additionally playing a role in another great school year.

- Shelley Milek, Executive Director

•	 50 classroom and school grants 

•	 “Dare to Dream” $5000 grant for WMS Class Virtual Reality

•	 $53,000 was raised @ A Night to Shine event for Academics, 
		  Arts, Athletics & Activities

•	 Japan Ambassadors grant to Misato

•	 Concordia Language Trip grant
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•	 (2) $250 Teacher Grants to use for educational materials

•	 98 Donor Advised Funds and management of them

•	 29 scholarships from funds held at the Foundation for WAPS

•	 10 prize awards from the Haake Poetry Fund for winning poetry

•	 Over $780,000 has been directed this year through the Foundation for WAPS to projects   
		  that enhance public education in Winona

Not pictured:  Kate Gilmer, Patrick Menton & Erica Ping

The Foundation for WAPS Board of Directors, and I, would like to extend our deepest gratitude for your generosity and kind support. The help has made 
all of the special programs, projects and field trips listed in this newsletter, and much, much more possible.

The 2018-2019 school year was very active and eventful for the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools. 
Some of the highlights included:



The Foundation for WAPS continues to evolve, change and keep the mission in mind to enrich and enhance education for our students. We are 
fortunate to have gifted and skilled volunteers who give their time and expertise for the betterment of the Foundation. Although it is always hard to 
see volunteers complete their terms on the Board of Directors, we look forward to other volunteer members who will add to the benefits that our 
past board members started and continue the progress, while adding new innovative ideas.

THANK YOU to the following Foundation Board of Directors completing terms!!

LAURA EDDY - Laura completed two terms on the Foundation Board of Directors. She has served on the Grants Committee, 
Marketing and Event Committee where she served as Attendance Chair. Laura not only brought her expertise in fundraising to the 
team, but also her great business sense. Laura has sensitivity to helping those in need; especially children. Laura has always said, 
“Strong schools make strong communities.”

LIZ PAULSON - Liz also completed two terms on the board.  Liz served as treasurer, was active with all audits, and 
was a cashier at events. Liz provided strong financial guidance and helped the Foundation make effective fiscal decisions. Liz 
feels “it was an honor to work with a talented and caring board/director, and to be part of helping fund so many exciting student 
enrichment activities.”

RICHARD DAHMAN - Rich completed two years as the Superintendent Representative on the Foundation Board of Directors. Rich 
was able to assist the Foundation Board of Directors with information on WAPS curriculum and budget needs, understanding WAPS 
operations, and provided insight into the educational direction our schools are going. This insight helped the Foundation better 
understand the needs of our schools. Best wishes to Rich as he enters a new chapter in his life and thank you for your service. 

JADE JOSWICK - Jade served as the Student Representative on the Foundation for WAPS Board of Directors for two years. She was 
on the Grants Committee and said she felt she always left a board meeting like she had contributed and helped all age levels. Not 
only did Jade provide great student insight, she is leaving the board with a better understanding of the group effort needed to achieve 
board goals and appreciates the great support the Foundation received from the community. Jade encourages other students to get 
involved with the Foundation, as it is a huge way to represent the student body. Jade plans to go to the U of M Carlson College of 
Business in the fall for public relations and marketing. 

BEN BARATTO - Ben served as the School Board Representative on the WAPS Board of Directors for two full terms. Ben came to 
the Foundation each meeting with ways the Foundation could help support the Winona Area Public Schools. His awareness, vision, 
passion and understanding of the needs for the schools were very beneficial as decisions were made. We appreciate his time and 
commitment to the Foundation and Winona Area Public Schools.

Thank you to Laura, Liz, Rich, Jade and Ben for the great service to the Foundation!

Welcome to the new Foundation Board of Directors!!  
The Foundation for Winona Area Public School welcomes Julie Boelter, Kris Lynch, 
Daniel Florness Jr., Annette Freiheit, and Nancy Denzer as Board of Directors. Julie 
has 3 children who have all graduated from the Winona Area Public Schools, has 
volunteered and held many positions on committees for WAPS and at our Foundation 
events, and currently works in the testing and learning lab at WSU. Kris has 2 children currently 
attending WAPS, is a social worker and advocate to ensure all children have an equal opportunity for 
learning. Daniel joins the Foundation as the Student Representative. Daniel is eager to get started 
and work to share the student voice. Annette comes to the Foundation Board of Directors with 
insight and experience as a teacher, principal and superintendent of schools. Nancy Denzer took 
on the role of School Board Representative for the Foundation Board of Directors. Her longtime 
background as educator and former principal will truly benefit our board. We look forward to her 
collaboration as we work together to benefit our students.

Welcome Julie, Kris, Daniel, Annette & Nancy!!

FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS…

Information on the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools, 
its mission, Board of Directors, grants, and alumni connections 

can be found on our website at: 

www.foundationwaps.org.

CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB!
Also, a link for online donations 
is available 24/7 for gifts in honor 
or memory of a special person, 

program or event.

The Foundation 
is on Facebook!!  
Check us out!!

COMING AND GOING



A NIGHT TO SHINE!  RAISES OVER $53,000 FOR WINONA PUBLIC SCHOOLS!!

One of the most intense blizzards of the season could not keep a 
sold-out crowd away from celebrating and raising money for the 
Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools and public education 
in Winona. Guests entered Visions Event Center enhanced with 
movie themed décor ready to raise their paddles for Academics, 
Arts, Athletics and Activities for the Winona Area Public Schools.

Mary Bergin kicked off the celebration as this year’s 2019 Legacy 
Award winner. The Legacy Award is presented to a citizen or orga-
nization that shows exemplary support and commitment to the 
Foundation’s goal to enhance education with dedication to our 
community of learners. With nearly 40 years of operational, 
accounting and systems management experience, Mary Bergin 
currently serves as Vice President of Knitcraft Corporation in 
Winona, Minnesota. She believes everyone can give back to their 
community with their time and talents, which in turn will reap the 
benefit of tremendous personal growth. Congratulations Mary, for 
this well-deserved award. 

Guests perused the 60’s black and white movie-themed art, 
enjoyed centerpieces of antique historic reels, and appreciated 

* Next year's event date will be OCTOBER 24, 2020 *

CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB!

forged metal reel sculptures adorning the space, all for sale, and 
sure to find a place in a home theater or study. Over 150 donated 
items from generous businesses and personal donors enhanced 
the evening and lead to one of the most prosperous auctions ever. 
Eager guests, with positioned bid paddles, got their workout as 
friendly banter and competition on the live auction, flush with 
varied donations from mouth-watering dinners to guided fishing 
tours, earned over $15,000 for the cause. 

WNB Financial and Merchants Bank once again showed their 
support for the Foundation and public education by offering up 
their lead sponsorship, as well as, many corporate and commu-
nity donors.  

As guests hoping to beat the storm paid for their items and 
cashiers were kept continually busy, the A Night to Shine event 
could undoubtedly be considered a success!! $53,000 was rolled 
out in the fall to all of our Winona Area Public Schools for 
Academics, Arts, Athletics and Activities.

For more information on the Foundation contact Shelley Milek 
at 507-494-1004 or www.foundationwaps.org. 



Class of 1978 
	 Alexander Henderson
Concordia Language Village 
	 Laura & Matthew Loos 
	 Kim & Kraig Penrod
David Heise-Hall of Fame Induction 
	 Kristin & Andrew Bergaus 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Donor Directed Science Fund 
	 Judith Johnson
Foundation Endowment 
	 Allan & Jeanine Aspen 
	 Michael & Sharon Goergen 
	 Laverne & Joliene Olson 
	 Richard & Sandra Pope
Goodview Parent Involvement 
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina
Goodview Tech Fund 
	 Goodview PTA

Jefferson Project PEAK 
  Dan & Pat Rukavina
Miller Mentoring Program/Summer 
Programs 
	 Anonymous 
	 Dare White Foundation 
	 JS Miller LLC 
	 RTP Co. & Hugh Miller 
	 WM Miller Scrap Iron & Metal Co. 
	 Winona State University
MLK Fund 
	 Shelley & John Milek 
	 Linda Pfeilsticker 
	 Dwayne & Denine Voegoli
Project Plant 
	 Luke and Brenda Merchlewitz
Science 
	 Judith Johnson
 

Special Athletic Competition 
	 Benchmark Electronics 
	 Mary & Dennis Bussian 
	 Charles Ehler 
	 Chatfield Elementary School ISD# 227 
	 Houston Public Schools 
	 ISD No. 2198- Fillmore Central Schools 
	 ISD No. 84858- St. Charles Schools 
	 Fastenal Companies 
	 Anna & Byron Frauenkron 
	 Roger Johnson & Terri Kook 
	 Lewiston-Altura Schools 
	 Merchants Bank 
	 Anthony & Linda Palubicki 
	 Red Men Club #20 
	 Ridgeway Community School RPAC
Special Education 
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina
WK Bob Hogenson Fund 
	 Ursula Hogenson

WMS DCD MM Fund 
	 Margaret McEvoy
WSHS Band Fund 
	 Jim & Marleen Miller
WSHS Business/Economics Dept. 
	 Helen Imm Trust
WSHS Soccer Team 
	 Daniel & Jennie Florness
WSHS Touchdown Club 
	 WSHS Touchdown Club

DONATIONS TO SPECIAL PROGRAMS & FUNDS

EVENT 2019

SPONSORS

GENERAL FUND DONORS

EVENT SUPPORTERS

$5,000 Lead Sponsor 
	 Merchants Bank 
	 WNB Financial
$1,000 Corporate Table Sponsor  
	 Farmers Insurance- Dave Jensen 
	 Fastenal 
	 Miller Ingenuity 

	 Roemer Construction & Design, Inc. 
	 RTP 
	 Russell & Associates 
	 Solvay 
	 Winona Education Association
$500 Corporate Sponsor 
	 Cada Concrete 

	 Matt Wardwell Electric, Inc.  
	 WinCraft
$250 Event 2019 Friend Sponsor 
	 Mike & Denise Bernatz 
	 Alicia & Brad Bullard 
	 Robert & Marlene Kohner 
	 Walnut Street Dental

$100 Event 2019 Friend Sponsor 
	 Benchmark Electronics 
	 Dr. William & Judy Davis 
	 Keith & Marie Holmquist 

Anonymous
David & Muriel Arnold
Barbara J. Luodo Rev. Trust
Ben Baratto
Donald & Patricia Cieminski
Donald & Sandra Curtin

Richard Dahman
Jessi Darst on behalf of James 
Schul
Leslie Foote
Aaron & Lisa Hanesworth
Shannon & Jim Hanzel

David Heydt
Carol Heyl
Robert Holz
Norma Jane Grausnick
Steve & Jean Jorde
Paul Kohner & Lynne Rabuse

Susan Larsen
OWA Architects LLC
Papenfuss Family
Liz Paulson-Honeywell Match 
Program
Kraig & Kim Penrod

Donna & Donald Peterson
Dr. Charles & Judy Shepard
Paul & Wendy Schneider
Allen Schulz
Jennifer Snook
Mary Jane Sobeck

Michael & Jane Voelker
Jack Warnemunde-State Farm 
Insurance
Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning
Dave & Joan Wickstrom
Winooski School District

Promotions 
	 Charter Communications, HBC, 	
	 Leighton Broadcasting,  
	 Gay Mortensen, Katie Rothering/	
	 WAPS, Winona Daily  
	 News, Winona Post
Graphic Design & Print  
	 Katie Rothering & Abigail 	
	 Stempler
Auctioneer 
	 Rod Darr, Darr Auctions & Realty
Photographer 
	 Tanya Hoarn 
Décor and Auction Transport 
	 Jody & Tom Maroushek
Signage Sponsor 
	 Knitcraft Corporation
Venue Partner 
	 Visions Event Center

Videos & Slideshow Productions 
	 Emma Bucknam, Tim Gleason, 	
	 Jeremy Graves, Theo Mayer, Gay 	
	 Mortensen & WSHS  
	 Tech Nest Members: Cooper 	
	 Hancock, Chloe Langowski, 	
	 Dalton Prenot & Conner Sanvik
Wine Sponsor 
	 Yarnology
Grant 
	 Elizabeth Callender King 
V.I.P. Table Donors 
	 A & W Restaurant 
	 Joni and Ted Benson 
	 Blooming Grounds 
	 Culvers 
	 Insight Brewing Company 
	 Kwik Trip 
	 Brenda & Luke Merchlewitz 
	 Shelley & John Milek 

	 Winona Bread & Bagel 
	 Winona Park & Recreation
Décor Donors 
	 Ted & Joni Benson  
	 Brian Bergler 
	 The Boat House Restaurant 
	 Dave Borkowski- Ironcraft 
	 The Green Mill Restaurant 
	 Todd Hoffman Designs 
	 Kevin & Hayley Martin 
	 Luke & Brenda Merchlewitz 
	 Jon & Shelley Milek 
	 Arvid & Gay Mortensen 
	 Remlinger Restorations 
	 Ralph & Terri Roemer 
	 William Streater 
	 Winona Senior High School
Wine & Beer Pull 
	 Kelly Allington 
	 Heather Beier 

	 Ted & Joni Benson 
	 Andy & Jan Blomsness 
	 Laura Eddy 
	 Fifth Street Liquor 
	 Jennie & Dan Florness 
	 Gabby’s 
	 Linda Gale 
	 Kate & Dave Gilmer 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon  
	 Highway 61 Liquor 
	 Mark Hoffman 
	 Island City Brewing Co. 
	 Lori & Scott Jackels 
	 Bruce Rahlf of Johnson Bros. 
	 Barb Jacques 
	 Sarah & Russ Kuhner 
	 Lisa Kulzer 
	 Martha Langowski 
	 Dawn Lueck 
	 Kevin & Hayley Martin 

	 Stacey Matthees 
	 Luke & Brenda Merchlewitz 
	 Shelley & John Milek 
	 Scott & Amber Mlynczak 
	 The Oaks Wine Bar 
	 Liz & Todd Paulson 
	 Alia Mortensen-Richards 
	 Gay & Arvid Mortensen 
	 Terri & Ralph Roemer 
	 August Schell Brewing Co. 
	 Schott Distributing 
	 Brenda & Bryan Scott 
	 Third Street Liquor 
	 Dr. Lee & Robin Trombetta 
	 Marjorie Van Cleave 
	 Kari Wantock 
	 The Wine House 
	 Jennifer Woyczik

LEAVE A LEGACY/LOWELL
NELSON SOCIETY DONATIONS
Gayle Goetzman
Norma Jane Grausnick
Pete & Joyce Woodworth Trust

AUCTION & MARKET DONORS
$5,000 & Above Donors 
Dan & Jennie Florness 
$5000 Academics, 
Athletics, Arts & Activities 
Grant 
Elizabeth Callender King 
Foundation
$2,000-$4,999 Donors 
Merchants Bank- VIP Donor 
Nancy Edstrom & Steve 
Bachler
$1,000-$1,999 Donors 
Miller Ingenuity –VIP Donor 
Ron & Laura Miller 
Willie & Jes Miller 
Sally & Nate Pollock 
Dr. Sean Thompson 
$501-$999 Donors  
Ted & Joni Benson  
Mary & Larry Bergin 
Cheri Eddy-Crigler 

Dave & Cindy Jensen 
Marlene & Bob Kohner 
Dr. David and Kate Gilmer  
Lisa & Matt Hawkinson 
Dawn & Jeff Lueck 
Brenda & Luke Merchlewitz 
Shelley & John Milek 
Erica & Garrett Ping 
Dr. Laurel and Jason Quinn\ 
Ralph and Terri Roemer  
Roemer Construction & 
Design 
Dr. Chuck & Judy Shepard 
Dr. Alex & Emily Tipton
$251-500 Donors 
Eric Bartleson 
Erin Benson  
Sharon & Ben Baratto 
Heather & Shawn Beier 
Sandy & Daren Bussian 
Nancy Denzer & Maynard 
Johnson 

Hayley & Kevin Martin  
Barb Burchill & Dan 
McCammon 
Robert Kierlin & Mary 
Burrichter 
Sue & Gale Kreibich 
Patte Peterson  
Shanna & Nick Quimby 
Jessie Rivers 
Sarah & Mike Roemer 
Jill & Bill Schmidt 
Emily & Joe Solheid 
Renae & Glenn Vinton 
Nathan & Becky Woodworth 
Yarnology
Up To $250 Donors 
Cindy & Craig Amberg 
Kelly Allington 
Josh Anderson  
Jenny & Jim Baertsch 
Mark & Angie Bennick 
Mary Bergin  

Jan & Andy Blomsness 
Trisha & John Bush  
Emily & John Cassellius 
Stacy Cottrell 
Maurella Cunningham 
Rich Dahman 
Patti Darbo 
Ben Davidson  
Dr. William & Judy Davis 
Laura & Chuck Eddy 
Scott Eglinton 
Fred’s Body Shop  
Kendra Fruetel 
Gabby’s  
Teresa Gilbertson 
Tim Gleason  
Stacy Gobler 
Kriss Goerts 
Gayle Goetzman  
Matt Golden 
Wendy & Jeremy Graves 
Andrew & Dawn Guzzo 

Amy & Scott Halverson  
Kim Hancock  
Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 
Shannon & Jim Hanzel 
Amanda & John Hardy  
Alison & Chad Heltemes 
Mary & Randy Hyde 
Paulette & Tim Joecks 
Knitcraft Corporation 
Jane Knothe 
Steve & LaDawn Kovala 
Aaron MacLennon 
Jenni McHugh & Jack Hedin 
Karen Linn 
Kris Lynch  
Breanna Malin 
Sundra & Patrick Menton  
Natalie & Dan Matejka 
Dave & Judy Mertes 
Amber & Scott Mlynczak 
Lisa Mullen 
Marianne & Arlyn Olson 

Kevin & Suzanne Pilger 
Dr. Tom & Bonnie Retzinger 
Jim & Lynda Rickoff  
Pam Richardson  
Deb Skarlupka 
Tina & Steve Smeby  
Jen & John Staats 
Daryl Anne Stangl 
Chris & Randy Streukens 
Karin & Karl Sonneman 
Jamie & Joanne Thompson  
Molli & Tim Vodak 
Michelle & Matt Wardwell 
Kelly & Edward Wooden 
Beth Wright 
Susan Zeller 
All School Donation 
Winona Middle School



MEMORIALS

In 1997, the Foundation Board of Directors established the Lowell Nelson Society in honor of 
former District 861 Superintendent Lowell Nelson. Membership in the Society is accorded to 
those who help build the Foundation’s endowment by naming the Foundation, as a beneficiary in 
their wills, qualified pension plans (including IRA’s, 401k’s, Keoghs, etc.), insurance policies, 
trusts, or other types of planned gifts. 

Please consider the Foundation 
when you are updating your will 

or developing your estate and 
retirement plans. Our office is here 

to help you make a difference 
in the lives that follow.

Judy Bodway	
Susan & John Eddy
Gayle Goetzman
Mark Godsey
Norma Grausnick
Harriet Green
Carmen & Scott Hannon
Shannon & Jim Hanzel
Dr. Donna Helble*
Susan Hoffe*
Neva King *
Pauline & Harland Knight
Ruth Kottschade*
Leone & Tom Mausycki

Ramona & Roger* Metz
Shelley & John Milek
Joliene & LaVerne Olson
Linda & Don Olson
Wanda & Russ Rattunde
Nancy & Jim Reynolds
Judy & Chuck Shepard
Barbara Schilling*
Sharon Suchla*
Rita Sullivan*
Linda A. Wood
Joyce & Pete * Woodworth
(*deceased)

SOCIETY FOUNDERS INCLUDE:

LEAVE A LEGACY…THROUGH THE FOUNDATION'S LOWELL NELSON SOCIETY

Cindy Amberg 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	 Shelley Milek 
	 Jon & Ruthanne 		
	 Weispfenning
Laura Armstrong  
	 Jon & Ruthanne 		
	 Weispfenning 
Ben Baratto 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Mary Bergin 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 

Jessi Darst	  
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel
Marilee Fish 
	 Jon & Ruthanne 		
	 Weispfenning
Bill Glowczewski 
	 Jon & Misha Hogenson 
	 Ursula Hogenson 
	 Heidi & Matt Niemeyer 
	 Heather & Jeff 		
	 Prondzinski 
	 Mary & Pete Steffen

Gayle Goetzman & Ben 
Stolpa Wedding 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Brenda & Luke 		
	 Merchlewitz
Norma Grausnick 
	 Donald & Sandra Curtin
Kris Hall Retirement 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	 Donald & Sandra Curtin
 

Mitzi Henderson 
	 James Henderson & Ray 	
	 O’loughlin
Alex & Arik Jacquart 
	 Michael & Teri Jacquart
Alice Keller 
	 Evan Pease 
Don & Joni Klagge 
	 Keith & Marie Holmquist 
	 Curtis & Barbara Mihm 
 
 

Bob & Marlene Kohner’s 
75th BD 
	 Tim & Summer Kohner
Kevin Martin Retirement 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen 		
	 Hannon  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Jon & Ruthanne 		
	 Weispfenning 
Lauri Oliver 
	 Jon & Ruthannne 		
	 Weispfenning 

Theresa Pearson – Teacher 
of the Year 2018 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	 Jon & Ruthanne 		
	 Weispfenning 
Bill Schmidt- MN Wrestling 
Coaches Hall of Fame 
	 Ramona Metz
Katherine Terry 
	 Jon & Ruthanne 		
	 Weispfenning

HONORARIUM

SCHOLARSHIPS

Cheryl Aeling  
	 Geraldine Taylor 
Donna Anderson 
	 Carolyn Goplen
Cathy Bartleson 
	 Donald & Sandra Curtin
Patricia Berkley 
	 Dr. Ann & John Rethlefsen
Olga Berndt 
	 Donald & Sandra Curtin 
	 Geraldine Taylor
Jeff Boelter 
	 Julie Boelter
Dee Marilyn Cipov 
	 Jean Kalmes
Larry Clingman  
	 Jean Kalmes
Lola Denzer 
	 Margaret & Steve Schild 
	 WEA 
	 WK Social Committee
Duane Downie	  
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Jerome Guyant 
	 Jean Kalmes 
	 Thomas & Bonnie Retzinger 
	 Ronald & Diane Stevens 
	 Geraldine Taylor 
	 Jerry Whetstone 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch
Earl Drussell  
	 Jean Kalmes
Marilyn Duellman 
	 Nancy O’Reilly 
	 Jerry Whetstone
Mary Edel Beyer 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Linda Brokaw 

	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	 Becky Haxton 
	 Pam Lica 
	 Nancy Nelson 
	 Nancy O’Reilly 
	 Barb Rahn 
	 Linda Skwierawski 
	 Geraldine Taylor
James Elliot 
	 Robin Adler & Joy Elliot
Dave Flanagan 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch
Sam Foltz 
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel 
Shirley Gale 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon
Jerry Haessig 
	 Donald & Sandra Curtin
River Heaser 
	 Richard & Sharon Behnke
Donna Helble 
	 Jean Kalmes
Todd Hervey 
	 Robert & Jean Raz
Dorothy Hoyt 
	 Carolyn Goplen
Vic Johnson 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Alan & Julie Beth 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	 Paul & Joan Jackels 
	 Ben & Joyce Johnson –  
	 for science 
	 Jerry & Mary Lowery 
	 Ronald & Diane Stevens 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch
Howard Keller 
	 Ardis Campbell  

	 Ellen & Gary Evans 
	 Christine DiBlasio 
	 Gayle Goetzman-Stolpa 
	 Alice Keller 
	 Carole Keller 
	 Evan Pease 
	 Julie Keller Pease 
	 Nancy Keller 
	 Elizabeth & Samuel LaRosa 
	 Timothy Klinkhammer & Linda 
	 Madsen 
	 Nelda & William Nepper 
	 Jerry & Pat Papenfuss 
	 Evan Pease 
	 Richard & Irene Renk  
	 Tom & Mary Ann Severson  
	 Mary Weaver 
	 Winooski School District
Jim Klinger 
	 Paulette Klinger – for athletics 
	 Val & Mary Jo Stiever – for girls 	
	 basketball
Jane Kohner 
	 Anthony & Linda Palubicki
Bonnie Wos Kramer 
	 Donald & Sandra Curtin
Bob Libera 
	 Jean Kalmes
Perry Lutjen 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Shirley Lutz 
	 Nancy Boyum-Brown 
	 Sue & Gale Kreibich 
	 Brenda & Luke Merchlewitz 
	 Carol & Bruce Ramsdell
Timothy Lynch  
	 Sharon & Ben Baratto 
	 Dena & Jim Degnan 

Ruth Marg 
	 Jean Kalmes
Joan Mayer 
	 Tony & Linda Paulubicki
Roger Metz 
	 Dave & Muriel Arnold 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch
Deb Millie 
	 Donald & Sandra Curtin
Dwain Mintz 
	 Tom & Bonnie Retzinger
Ruth Mintz 
	 Marleen Miller 
Shirley Mae Mohan 
	 Geraldine Taylor
Everett Mueller 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Joyce Beard 
	 Barbara Beeman 
	 Michael & Denise Bernatz 
	 Marian Drussell 
	 Cindy Frank – Mayo Clinic-GIM 
	 Social Committee 
	 Jean Fuhrman 
	 Paul & Colleen Fuhrman 
	 Carolyn Goplen 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel 
	 John Hawse & Gresin Pizarro 	
	 Hawse 
	 Ursula Hogenson 
	 Carolyn Kalmes 
	 Don & Joan Klagge 
	 Jerry & Mary Lowery 
	 Michael & Amanda Mikhail 
	 Anah Munson & Lee Nelson 
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning 
	 Kay Whetstone 

	 James & Mary Yahnke 
	 John & Peggy Youngstrom 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch
Blanche Peters 
	 Jean Kalmes
Ann Peterson 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto
Dale B. Peterson 
	 Geraldine Taylor 
Anne B. Polachek 
	 Herbert Polachek
Douglas Rosendahl 
	 Jean Kalmes
Eric Rumstick 
	 Eric Rumstick Memorial Pool 	
	 Tournament for shop/woods 	
	 classes
James Robert Schul 
	 Jessi Darst 
	 WEA
Lorayne Shurson 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon
Catherine Ann Squires 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto
Helen Vander Ploeg 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto
Rich Stahman  
	 David & Muriel Arnold
RJ Williams 
	 Margaret Bierden
Bob Wise 
	 Jean Kalmes
Pete Woodworth 
	 Shelley & John Milek

Class of 1974 Memorial Scholarship 
	 Anonymous 
	 Cherri Eddy-Crigler 
	 Jim Deedrick 
	 Roger Meier  
	 Julie Keller Pease
Erik Floan Memorial Scholarship Fund 
	 Einar Floan  
	 Karolee Hogden 
	 Susan & Brian Zeller
Gayle B. Goetzman Washington Kosciusko 
Scholarship Fund 
	 Gayle B. Goetzman
Mark Steffes Scholarship Fund 
	 Fastenal Companies  

	 Mark Steffes Memorial Scholarship 	
	 Committee 
	 MLE Inc. 
Miller Mentoring- It Takes Two 
	 Anonymous
Mienergy Scholarship  
	 Mienergy
Rollingstone Scholarship Fund 
	 Kim and Corey Hancock 
	 Rollingstone Firefighters Relief Assn.
Sophia Allena Moe College Scholarship 
Fund 
	 Olivia Andera 
	 Connie Blackburn-Lowry 
	 Blooming Grounds Express 

	 Brian & Dana Cierzan 
	 Trish Costello 
	 Maureen Gaffron 
	 Marie Holmquist 
	 Tim & Summer Kohner - 
	 (In honor of Bob & Marlene Kohner’s BD) 
	 Matthew & Kara Lindaman 
	 Rick & Amy Moe 
	 Muddy Waters Yoga 
	 Amy Nankivil 
	 Sidecar
Tom Blacklock Memorial Scholarship Fund 
	 Lori & Scott Jackels  
	 Michel & Teri Jacquart – In honor of Alex & 	
	 Arik Jacquart 

	 Explore LaCrosse Friend Volunteers for Tom 
	 Gerald & Judith Lawson  
	 Jean Merg
Xcel Energy Scholarship  
	 Xcel Energy 
Youth Alliance Scholarship Fund 
	 Jon Lica  
	 Pam Lica 
	 Timothy Mahoney  
	 Matt Pientok 
	 Joseph Tristano



Event dollars were distributed once again at the beginning of the 2018-2019 school year proportionately to each school or special department in our 
district. Staff and administration worked collaboratively to determine the best use of the dollars distributed and how they could help to engage our 
students and enhance education. Of course space would not allow me to list all items, but here is a snapshot of your Event dollars at work. Thank you 
for all of the support, we could not do it without you! 

EVENT PROCEEDS AT WORK IN YOUR CLASSROOMS...

Donations come in many ways. One way is through the gifts the Winona Area Public Schools staff gives to the Foundation. We 
have highlighted in many past newsletters the countless hours teachers give to students to ensure they have the best education 
possible. Teachers are mentors outside of work and volunteer in many outside activities.  

One example, I have seen firsthand, is staff and students volunteering and helping at our event. This past year John Cassellius, 
and his football staff and team, helped unload a truck and provide event set-up. In addition, retired teacher, Hayley Martin, 
provided her decorating expertise. Staff donations are too numerous to mention, but two volunteers, Amber and Scott Mlynczak, 
stood out in our mind this year. Amber collected donations and worked the Wine and Beer Pull Market at the event and Scott 
provided two auction items up for bid. Scott donated his painting services this summer along with a crab boil which brought in 
$1200.

We also cannot forget to thank the nearly 100 staff members who participate in the Foundation’s Payroll Deduction Program benefitting the Winona Area 
Public Schools. Their support provided over $11,000 for our student’s education. We are humbled by these gifts and the opportunity to work with you and 
are so grateful!

TEACHER & STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION PARTICIPANTS 2018-2019

WAPS TECH NEST
The Foundation for WAPS has had the privilege of getting to know some of the Winona Area 
Public School students of Tech Nest. This is an extra curricular organization, within WAPS, 
headed by Jeremy Graves, where they are learning to trouble shoot computer problems and are 
learning analyzation and communication skills. With a Dare to Dream grant from the Foundation 
for WAPS, they are also learning to operate a drone and better understand how those skills can 
be integrated into future careers. The Tech Nest group recently also used their skills to create a 
video for the Foundation for WAPS fundraising event. 

The four graduating seniors, Connor Sanvik, Dalton Prenot, Isaac Hicks, and Chole Langowski 
all feel this experience has not only provided computer and IT education, but has given them 
confidence to continue education and explore careers in this field. They attended the TIES 
Technology Education Conference to meet other schools also working to integrate technology education in their schools. Connor Sanvik said, “We 
left the conference feeling the WAPS Tech Nest program is a notch above other schools at the conference and we are doing more than a lot of other 
schools in technology education.”

Because of this great technological internship program, the four Tech Nest seniors are going to explore educational opportunities in this field. 

Gloria A. Alatorre
Kelly Allington
Cindy Amberg
Courtney W. Anderson
Shannon Bechly
Pat Beckman
Frederick J. Blacklock
Paula L. Braaten
William L. Braun
Janet K. Bridwell
Carolyn L. Bruels
Joel G. Bruels
Kathleen A. Calvey
Emily R. Cassellius

John F. Cassellius
David R. Chapman
Kristin K. Coudron
Eileen M. Dahlin
Richard W. Dahman
Joleen Danca
Mary K. Dickey Tufvesson
Andrea M. Eisner
Jon A. Feldhake
Linda A. Gale
Timothy M. Gleason
Katrina J. Glick
Elizabeth B. Hall
Scott R. Halverson

Gail T. Hannemann-
Doering
Cory R. Hanson
Shannon L. Helgeson
Jon M. Hogenson
Marie L. Holmquist
Amanda K. Indra
William J. Jacobs
Gretchen A. Johns-
Derbyshire
Jay E. Kohner
Molli R. Kook
Lisa M. Kulzer
Susan Larsen
Holly J. Lecheler

Corey F. Lee
Mary L. Lewis-Hyde
Kenneth J. Mann
Sundra L. Menton
Brenda C. Merchlewitz
Luke A. Merchlewitz
Amber J. Mlynczak
Debra A. Moe
Kimberly Moran 
Jeffrey S. Morgan
Lisa L. Mullen
Jenny M. Nettles
Patricia L. Norman
Susan L. Ogren

Kim M. Penrod
Linda K. Pfeilsticker
Nathan J. Pollock
Stacy A. Rasmussen
Jed Reisetter 
Judy M. Sanvik
Thomas P. Sanvik
Barrie B. Schank
Margaret M. Schild
Steven R. Schild
Kirstin J. Schultz
Mary Schultz
Julie L. Seeley
Melissa L. Shields

Anne M. Simon-Debroux
Lisa K. Skifton
Emily Solheid
Jen Snook
Terri A. Spartz
Ted A. Stuckmayer
Brenda L. Svendsen
Wendy Tiesing
Dwayne A. Voegeli
Brenda S. Volkman
Kara L. Welch
Kathleen M. Welch
Elizabeth A. Wright
Judith A. Yess 

•	 Educational sensory materials
•	 Art and music supplies
•	 St. Mary’s Page Theater Nutcracker performance
•	 College tours
•	 Big 9 Music
•	 Playground equipment
•	 Physical Education equipment 
•	 Reading materials
•	 Magnetic building blocks
•	 LEGO education intelligent bricks
•	 Virtual Reality headsets
•	 Pre-school magnetic blocks, sensory trampoline, 	
	 play kitchen, play shopping cart

•	 Learning wobble chairs
•	 Educational stand up desks
•	 Calculator sets
•	 Romeo & Juliet kits
•	 Kawai rosewood piano
•	 Educational banners
•	 Mental health screening kits
•	 Career Day
•	 Interactive Health Technologies trip
•	 Batting cage
•	 Camera for photography education 
•	 Books

•	 STEM supplies
•	 Large screen projector for 
	 presentations and PE classes
•	 Log books
•	 Yoga mats



The Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools reviews grant requests yearly to help to pay for things like, 
field trips, technology, educational supplies, music and art, books, physical education equipment, etc. We are 
able to provide these wonderful benefits of education because we are provided with generous support from 
our donors. The Foundation is working hard to shorten the gap of budget shortfalls by providing modern 
equipment and resources that play a vital role in enriching education for our students. Take a look at some of 
the great things our grants have provided for our students.

FOUNDATION GRANT MONEY AT WORK…TEACHER & STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION PARTICIPANTS 2018-2019

WAPS ALUMNA, GAYLE B. GOETZMAN, GIVES BACK TO THE FOUNDATION!
Gayle Goetzman loved school. She started school at W-K when she was five and attended there through the 9th 
grade. She talked about having good educators, good principals and a teacher, Miss Pear, who helped Gayle to 
acquire a passion for reading. Gayle Goetzman taught for thirty-six years. Thirty-Five of those years were at WAPS, 
with twenty-seven years at W-K. Often, people leave a legacy when they have passed. Gayle chose to leave part of 
her legacy to the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools in a form of a scholarship. When asked why she chose 
to leave her gift at this time, she stated, “I want to make sure my wishes are carried out and I want to help students. 
I want to help carry out the gift of education to others and make a difference.” She continued to say, “I want to live 
passion with a purpose.” Gayle started a $3000 annual scholarship at the Foundation for a student who will be 
pursuing post-secondary education; and hopes that they have attended W-K during part of their educational years.  
The Foundation for WAPS is fortunate to have Gayle Goetzman give back to our students with her passion for 
education. Thank you for allowing us to collaborate on this educational enhancement with you.  

Jen Snook, WMS Technology Integration Specialist, is awarded the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools 
2018/2019 $5000 Dare to Dream grant winner. Jen writes, “The Winona Area Public Schools is moving more and more 
in a direction of learning through technology to support communication, collaboration, creativity and problem solving. 
Teachers and students alike seek out authentic experiences and find it is more important than ever to discover new and 
engaging ways to learn and teach.”

Jen’s dream is to incorporate virtual and augmented reality into education and training in the classroom to achieve this 
goal.  Jen proposed using the ground-breaking technology of Class VR that immerses students into content in a way that 
cannot be accomplished in two-dimensional space of paper or a computer screen. The library includes over 700 curricu-
lum-aligned resources which provides content on topics, such as, historical times, habitats and nature, cities and struc-
tures, conflicts and disasters, physical features, science and technology, and arts and culture. Beyond the resources 
included in the set, teachers can create their own virtual reality experiences using 360 degree photos and videos. In 
addition to the physical components of the set, ClassVR includes online help and on-site technical support.

Virtual reality and augmented reality build on current effective practices of immersing students in cultural, scientific, artistic, and mathematical thinking, 
in order to experience that content from within and to help understand it to a deeper degree. As an example, through the use of virtual reality, students can 
“walk-around” inside an animal cell and look around to identify parts of the cell and witness processes up close. They can also “walk along” the Great 
Wall of China and view the landscape from atop the structure. With augmented reality, students might rotate a 3-dimensional human heart in their per-
sonal space as if they have access to the actual object.

Snook sees the ClassVR system as a multi-media approach which enhances what students are seeing in books or Google media. She explains that looking 
at information in a 3D virtual reality mode helps the students to engage in new and meaningful ways. It is Snook’s hope that this is just the next step toward 
encouraging lasting learning,

FOUNDATION FOR WAPS 2018 DARE TO DREAM WINNER!

Congratulations Jen Snook 
for Daring to Dream!

2018-19 GRANT AWARDS
•	 7th Grade Trip to Children’s Theatre Co.
•	 SE MN Field Investigation Trip
•	 History Day
•	 Fort Snelling & State Capitol Trip
•	 Elementary Author Visits
•	 Mayo Health Fair
•	 Music Staff Whiteboards
•	 Native American Music Presentation
•	 Class Speaker on Writing
•	 Class Speaker on Historical Fiction
•	 Birds of Prey Presentation
•	 Rotary Lights 8th Grade Choir Performance
•	 Sensory Tools for Pre - School
•	 Sensory Tools for 2nd – 5th Grade
•	 LEO PayDay Rewards Program WALC
•	 MOA Econ Stats Class Study - WSHS
•	 WMS Speaker- Behavior

•	 Dr. Jean Music & Bluetooth Speaker - W-K
•	 7th Grade Social Studies Field Trip 
	 History Center
•	 Bee Bots
•	 ECFE Education Families
•	 Science Museum Assembly - WMS
•	 WSHS Orchestra Trip to NYC
•	 Japan Ambassadors to Misato
•	 Honors Choir Trip - UWEC
•	 Celebr8 - Great Bears Resort
•	 RIOS Bilingual Math Night
•	 Writing Cutting Aide Kit 
•	 Calm Down Buckets
•	 Concordia Language Village Trip
•	 Shine On - 3rd & 4th Girls Retreat
•	 MN Zoo Trip - 5th Grade
•	 Musical Theatre Field Trip

•	 Calendar Time - Developmental 
	 Cognitive 

•	 Performance in the Park - WMS Choir 

•	 MOA Field Trip - Honors Econ & Stats
•	 Trip to Jump Start - 5th Grade

•	 Trip To MMAM - 2nd Grade Jefferson
•	 Elementary Author Visit
•	 Spanish Books - WMS
•	 Young Writers Conference - WMS
•	 Shakespeare in the Schools - WSHS
•	 Guthrie Field Trip - WMS
•	 Kalahari Band Trip - WMS
•	 AVID Blessings Bags
•	 Owl Pellet Education
•	 RIOS Artist Residency
•	 Speaker Brooks Gibbs on Bullying



1570 Homer Road
Winona, MN 55987
507-494-1004

“Investing in today’s students for tomorrow’s future.”
Mission
The Foundation for Winona Area 
Public Schools is an independent, 
non-profit, 501©3 organization 
established in 1991 and funded 

entirely by community and business supporters of educa-
tion in Winona.  The single purpose of the Foundation is to 
enrich and expand educational opportunities in Winona 
Area Public Schools by supporting important programs and 
projects that would otherwise not be funded through nor-
mal district resources.  

SINCERE THANKS TO EACH OF YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

Mark your Calendars!
Look for an upcoming event 

on October 24, 2020!

Over the past year, more than $780,000 has been directed through the Foundation
to projects and programs that have enhanced education in the Winona Area Public Schools

through the Foundation. Many thanks to the many generous and caring donors who have made this possible.  

www.foundationwaps.orgFor more information, please call the Foundation at 507-494-1004
or email: support@foundationwaps.org

HOW YOU CAN HELP
Donations can be made online, (www.foundationwaps.org), in person at our 
office at WMS, or by mail at 1570 Homer Road, Winona, MN 55987. Gifts 
are frequently made in honor or in memory of a special person or event and 
can also be provided via a will, pension plan or other types of planned giving.

Community & Alumni Support
Community and alumni support has been invaluable to the many projects that have 
benefited our students. Using the emails collected from the Alumni Directory 
update, the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools has started to reach out to 
alumni to share with them what is new at school and the work of the Foundation to 
enrich and enhance learning for students and teaching for our faculty.

If you, or a family member, are a WSHS alumni and you are not receiving an 
emailed newsletter, please use on the online form, found on the Foundation website 
at www.foundationwaps.org/alumni, to update your contact information.


